**Subject:** PVC Summary of Actions

**Date:** Tuesday, August 9, 2016 at 5:24:09 PM Central Daylight Time

From: Leslie, Bruce H
To: ALL-EMPLOYEES

## **MEMORANDUM**

To: Alamo Colleges Family

From: Chancellor, Presidents, and Vice Chancellors

Re: **PVC Summary of Actions** 

Below is the summary of actions agreed upon by the PVC at its meeting on Monday, 8.8.16.

The actions, agreements and decisions of the PVC are the result of a robust, consensus-based group deliberation and decision-making process. The process utilizes input from various internal councils and teams as well as external factors.

These memoranda are archived on Alamo Share, under Presidents and Vice Chancellors (see PVC Documents, PVC Summary of Actions).

Summary of Actions by the PVC – August 8, 2016		
1.	Student District Council Employment and University Transfer Event Proposal for Funding	The PVC discussed a proposal from Student District Council (SDC) to fund an SDC-hosted event designed to respond to questions and concerns from the student body regarding degrees, employment, and transferability gathered through feedback from the fall 2015 Chancellor's Student Dialogue and Listening Forum series.
		The PVC supports the proposal and agreed to enhance it by recommending a campus-specific employer and university transfer panel at each college, with support provided by college Presidents at their respective campuses.  The PVC commends the SDC and asks that it provide a localized proposal with
		a breakdown of estimated costs for each college forum. The PVC requests that SDC bring the enhanced proposal back to the PVC for approval at a future meeting.
2.	Alamo Colleges Employees Giving Back Campaign for 2016	The PVC approved the strategy for the 2016 Alamo Colleges Employees Giving Back campaign, which included: PVC members promoting the participation of employees in the campaign, and highlighting the earlier in the year timeline of August 8 through September 18, enabling the Alamo Colleges to be part of the United Way Pacesetter effort; a goal of 50% entity-wide participation marking the first time a majority of employees are donors; and employees being encouraged to designate gifts to use-where-needed-most and general scholarship funds at the Foundation and the five colleges.
		PVC members led by example and pledged first at their August 8, 2016 meeting.

Dr. Bruce Leslie, Chancellor Alamo Colleges 201 W. Sheridan, Bldg. A San Antonio, TX 78204-1429 (210) 485-0020 (Phone) (210) 486-9165 (Fax)





